
Combined meeting of Dalton Cemetery Trustees and Friends of the Dalton Cemeteries-April 8, 2015 
                                                                       @ 1:00 PM --Dalton Senior Center

Present:  Friends of the Dalton Cemeteries:  George White, Victoria Sedgwick, Theresa Sawicki, Bernard 
                                                                                Smith, Thomas Smith
                  Dalton Cemetery Trustees:  Judith Douville
Absent:  Mary Jane Caliento, John Bartels, Thomas Towne

Meeting called to order by Judith Douville, Dalton Cemetery Trustee Chairperson

A review of the previous combined meeting held on February 18, 2015 at the Dalton Senior Center occurred with final decision of work being up to Cemetery Trustees with input from Friends of the Dalton Cemetery taken under consideration.
Weather conditions have hampered the progress of developing scope of work for project.  The ground needs to be accessible.  Trustee Towne has not received input from contractors so no available update at this time.
The focus for cemetery restoration will be Main St. Cemetery.  Agreeable to all.  Although a sizable amount for restoration was received by Crane Foundation and agreement occurred that partial focus be on stones in that section of cemetery, it was also agreed that if need was greater in other sections, that would be focus.  Bernie Smith felt that need for restoration was in back of Crane lot area in back corner adjacent to Main St.
Also, he expressed concern regarding larger monuments which are at extreme risk.  Discussion also occurred regarding priorities and cost.  
To continue developing scope for work, a working meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 13, 2015 at 9:30 a.m. in the Crane Room at the Dalton Town Hall.  The disc which includes the finding of the 2007 cemetery restoration study will be reviewed and discussed.  The Friends of the Cemetery are encouraged to attend and provide input.  Michael Cachet will also be invited for his input.
Following this meeting , another joint meeting is scheduled for June 3, 2015 at 11:00 a.m. at the Main St.  Cemetery office (meet at Main St. Cemetery office building).  Purpose will be to view tombstones and evaluating need for restoration.  Rain date is June 10, 2015--same time, same location.  Again, Friends are encouraged to participate.
In regards to posting the 2001 Cemetery Report on the Dalton Website, after discussion with Town Manager, report can be posted but funds cannot be solicited over website.
Mr. White mentioned that the Friends of the Cemetery will continue to seek donations for purpose of restoration.  The Friends are considering forming a subcommittee to discuss further and seek new avenues and ideas for donations.  Possibly a cemetery trustee could be a member of this sub-committee.

Meeting adjourned at 1:45 p.m.

Minutes of the meeting taken by Theresa Sawicki
